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IWAN Members,  

I canôt believe itôs 

almost been a year 

since I first started 

w r i t i n g  t h e s e 

reports.....very sad to 

know that this chapter 

of my life will soon 

come to a close. But 

when I think back to 

my time in Namibia ï 

it wonôt be without 

w o n d e r f u l  I W A N 

memories intertwined 

w i t h  a l l  m y 

experiences. What a 

wonderful group of 

w o m e n  d o i n g 

wonderful things.  

I want to take a 

moment to thank the 

very dedicated IWAN 

committee with whom 

Iôve been so lucky to 

serve ï itôs not a 

secret that I never 

would have stepped up 

without having such a 

g r e a t  a m o u n t  o f 

e x p e r i e n c e  a n d 

dedication alongside 

me. We bid farewell 

this month to one of 

o u r  c o m m i t t e e 

members ,  B ro nwen 

M c P h e e ,  a n d  s h e 

knows she will be 

missed terribly. We 

hope to lure her back 

for Quiz Night or the 

Progressive Dinner 

next year!  

(to be continued on page 2)  
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(Chairôs report continues..) 

After the start of 2013, we will 

lose several more committee 

members ï but such is the life 

o f  t h e  i n t e r n a t i o n a l 

community. The good news is 

that IWAN membership is at a 

very high level right now and 

we have  no  shor tage  of 

e n e r g e t i c  a n d  c a p a b l e 

members waiting in the wings 

to take on the challenge of 

serving on the committee. Itôs 

fun, itôs a bit of work, but itôs 

fun work. I encourage you to 

seriously consider joining the 

committee next year. Letôs 

take the momentum IWAN has 

built over the last few years 

and build on it.  

Wherever the holidays take 

you, I wish you peace and 

happiness and safe travels. 

Until we meet up again in 

Janaury ï take care!  

Chair, Anne Daugherty  

Membership & Meeting Information  

The International Women’s Association is open to women of all nationalities. The Associa-
tion aims to offer support to newcomers to Windhoek, provide assistance to our members 
and help various charitable groups in whatever way we are able. We meet at 10am on most 

Tuesday mornings, at either a member’s home or at one of the many interesting venues in 
and around Windhoek. 

Advertising  

A reminder that all advertising must go through Bronwen (e-mail secretary@iwan.com.na). 
If you wish not to receive these e-mails, please unsubscribe with Bronwen directly.  Adver-
tising costs will be N$30.00 for members and N$50.00 for non-members. 
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News from the Resource Centre  
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...News from the Resource Centre 

After School Care 

 Resource Centre 

Katutura, Windhoek, Namibia, Africa 

 

wishes you 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 2013 

5th Anniversary 2008-2013 
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Clothing Sale 24th November 

Clothing sale last Saturday 24th of Nov at the Resource Centre, Jakob Marengo 
Secondary School. The best clothes sale ever!! Thanks to everyone who donat-

ed, assisted or prepared the sale! 
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Info for New Members Regarding Chari-
ties Supported by IWAN: 

+!45452! /,$ !'% (/-% 

This home for the aged has 18 inhab-
itants and it is being supported by a 

local Church and through donations 
from various sources. The residents 

only have their pension to live on and 
once they have paid for board and 
lodging not much is left. IWAN sup-

plies the Old Age Home with fresh 
vegetables and soup powder every 

week in order for the residents to 
have additional healthy things to eat. 

We also donate bread flour on a 

monthly basis.  

#,Á3( 

IWAN also supports the CLaSH Pre-

school unit for hearing impaired chil-
dren.  There are 7 children there. The 

unit is run by Hazel, with the help of 
two teachers and volunteers. IWAN 
goes there every fortnight to deliver 

fresh fruit and vegetables or meat as 
well as yoghurt once a month. 

CLASH’s wish list for this year also in-
cludes a new classroom carpet and 
Montessori equipment. Clash is run 

purely with the help of donations.  

-%'!-%./ (/-% &/2 /2Ȥ
0(!.ȭ3 42534Ȣ 

This is a shelter for orphans situated 

in Windhoek and is run by Mrs. Maria 
Shalukeni and three other volunteers. 

Mrs. Shalukeni takes care of 21 or-
phans 15 of which go to school. The 
shelter is very small and lacks a num-

ber of things. We have been helping 
them with clothing, shoes and toys. 

We supply them with mieliemeal, ba-
by milk formula and soup-powder on 

a bi-monthly basis. We also supply 
fresh fruit and vegetables on a weekly 
basis.  The home’s most important 

needs currently are a kitchen exten-

sion and a secure wall or fence 

around the property. 

7!+% 50Ȧ  

$!9 #!2% #%.42% 
In February 2010 the Wake Up! Day 
Care Centre in Otjomuise was official-

ly opened. IWAN has been supporting 

them on an ad hoc basis since then.  

#!.#%2 #(),$2%.ȭ3 7!2$ 
!4 4(% 34!4% (/30)4!,  

The cancer ward at Windhoek Central 
Hospital has many patients from all 

areas in Namibia. They often need 
clothes for the children and adults, as 
many of them come from extremely 

poor families who might live far away. 
The patients are allowed to wear their 

own clothes and these get washed at 
the unit, so there is always a need for 
soap powder. Toiletries are also a big 

need here so any donations welcome. 
IWAN organizes a crochet project for 

the patients at the Cancer Ward. This 
gives the patients a creative outlet 

once a week, and is much appreciated 
by the participants. We recently re-
ceived a donation of wool and needles 

from the Cancer Association, but do-
nations of wool are always welcome. 

Yearly in November, the cancer ward 
hosts a survivor day where the toilet-
ries donated by 

IWAN are given to 
patients. This day is 

a special end-of-
year function where 
patients have fun 

and enjoy eats do-
nated by the Cancer 

Association of Na-

miba.  
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In April 2008 the Namibian Women’s 
Association (NAWA) started a Re-

source Centre for vulnerable children 
aged 4 – 14 at the Jakob Marengo 
Secondary School. It offers children 

(after school hours) early childhood 
development, primary education and 

guidance in homework, garden, art, 

sport & play. 

Currently the Resource Centre is run 
from a very small office at the Jakob 

Marengo School and whichever class-
room is available is given over to the 
children each afternoon. The centre is 

designed primarily to empower vulner-
able children and to act as a drop in, 

after school facility, based loosely on 
Montessori methods. Our keywords 
are: Choose, play, and learn! The 

main programme is based on three 
areas: Education, Health Care and Life 

Skills. Volunteers from IWAN help at 
the Resource Centre on Tuesday and 
Thursday afternoons and have devel-

oped a structured week of afternoon 
activities which involves not only read-

ing, play & homework but also garden-
ing, dance & sport. The Resource Cen-
tre also actively involves children from 

the Jan Möhr school in a movement 
which 2011 awarded us 3rd place in a 

Southern African initiative to promote 
collaboration between ‘privileged’ and 

‘under privileged’ schools. 

The Namibian Women’s Association 

has given a plot of land adjacent to 
the Jakob Marengo School on which 
we would like to construct a more per-

manent base for the Resource Centre 
and expand the number of children 

that can attend.  

We’re very fortunate that we have re-

ceived most of our financial support 
not only from the Netherlands but also 

from private donations and some cor-

porate sponsorship as well as from 
IWAN, which has enabled us to cover 

the costs of architectural drawings, 
land surveys, engineering plans and 
municipality fees to start to get the 

plans for the new building underway. 

So far we have managed to have a 
wall built to secure & contain the plot 
and we received at the end of 2010 a 

container of school furniture donated 
by a school in the Netherlands in an-

ticipation!  

In 2011 we made a ramp to the en-

trance to the plot for trucks to access 
and to undertake a major re-route of 

storm water through the plot to avoid 
flooding and damage to the founda-

tions when we start to build.   

We still have a very long way to go, 

but with some luck, we hope to start 
soon with the building flats and the 

first classroom. 

If you know anyone that can help us 
with a donation, we are very happy to 

make presentations to large corporate 
companies, embassies etc or as a 

small gesture, you are welcome to 
‘Sponsor a brick’ on the IWAN web-
site: www.iwan.com.na it all helps! 

We’ll keep you updated as work pro-

gresses. 

Below is an impression as to what the 
finished Early Childhood Development 

Centre will look like – we’re very excit-

ed!  
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The Rehoboth Old Age Home has 25 
residents and is supported by IWAN in 

various ways. Last year we donated 
chicken every month, this year we 
have donated 15 mattresses and co-

vers. The Old Age Home is run by vol-
unteers under supervision of Erno (a 

past employee of Gondwana – a con-

tact through Sonia). 

 

-!45+/.$*/ $/,,3 02/Ȥ
*%#4 

This small project was started on a 

non-profit basis in November 2003. A 
group of Dutch ladies had the initia-

tive to alleviate the plight of many 
Namibian women by teaching them to 
sew dolls. By assisting them to pro-

duce dolls, they could start making a 
living of their own, support their fami-

lies and even put their children 

through school. 

Marjan van Heerdt, a Dutch woman 
residing in Windhoek, took it upon 

herself to find premises in Kilimanja-
ro, Katutura and she selected the par-
ticipants and created a core group of 

8 to 10 ladies. She has taught the 
group members step by step to pro-

duce beautiful dolls for all ages. The 
project now runs independently and 

all women are actively involved in the 

development of their project.  

(/-% /& '//$ (/0% 

This soup kitchen based in Katutura 

was started by a Canadian nurse in 
2008. She sends money each month 
which provides breakfast for approxi-

mately 90 children. The lunch is pro-
vided through donations from a few 

Swedish nurses and this feeds 150 
children and often they run out of 
food so the children fill up on bread. 

We have donated kitchen pots and 
pans as well as taking clothing when 

possible to the children. We have also 
started an initiative in June for a cou-
ple of the mothers of children to sew 

products which will be sold in the 

Craft centre. 

If anyone has any questions 

regarding the Charities please 

feel free to ask Janie. If you 

would like to join the group of 

IWAN members who shop 

and deliver food to Megame-

no, the Old Age Home and 

CLASH, please contact Janie 

Ludik. We operate on a roster 

system, going out in pairs or 

on our own. 
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Dates for the Diary 
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Sun  Mon  Tues  Wed  Thurs  Fri  Sat 1 

       

Sun 2 Mon 3 Tues 4 Wed 5 Thurs 6 Fri 7 Sat 8 

  

 

 

 

Unofficial 
informal 
gatherings—
TBA 

    

Sun 9 Mon 10 Tues 11 Wed 12 Thurs 13 Fri 14 Sat 15 

  Unofficial 
informal 
gatherings—
TBA 

    

Sun 16 Mon 17 Tues 18 Wed 19 Thurs 20 Fri 21 Sat 22 

       

Sun 23 Mon 24 Tues 25 Wed 26 Thurs 27 Fri 28 Sat 29 

       

Sun 30 Mon 31 Tues   Wed   Thurs   Fri   Sat   

   

 

    

 

For more information, photos and upcoming events see: www.iwan.com.na 



10 

Happy Birthday!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Peggy         
Reinhardt 

Dec 10 

Anita    
Harries      
Dec 6 

Anne      
Daugherty       
Dec 11 

Ike van de   
Wetering              
Dec  13 

Vanessa        
Morison                
Dec 16 

Lee Carnie             
Dec 20 

Lauren                
Voges                    
Dec 30 

 

 

! ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΣ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ŜƴŜǊƎȅΣ 
ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ bŀƳƛōƛŀΦ 
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Chairperson Anne Daugherty chair@iwan.com.na 

Treasurer CǊŀƴ !ȅƭƻǧ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Secretary .ǊƻƴǿŜƴ aŎtƘŜŜ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Press and PR           
Representative 

wŀŎƘŜƭ {ŎƘƳƛŘǘ tǊŜǎǎwŜǇϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Hospitality             
(new members) 

/Ƙŀƴǘŀƭ DŜǊǊƛǘǎŜƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Charity Project     
Manager 

WŀƴƛŜ [ǳŘƛƪ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

RC Coordinator !ƴƛǘŀ .ƛƧƳŀƴ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ/ŜƴǘǊŜϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Weaver editor aƛƴƴŀ ²ŅƭƧŀǎ ǿŜŀǾŜǊŜŘƛǘƻǊϪƛǿŀƴΦŎƻƳΦƴŀ 

Committee members 
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